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Winter greetings everyone!   
Hope everyone has enjoyed a lengthy season of warmth. 
After a warm, dry Summer and Autumn, I personally 
welcome Winter with open arms, regardless of longer coats 
and shorter days. 

If you would like to communicate with the Dressage 
Tasmania Committee, please email: 
dressagetasmania@outlook.com.  

Decision-making is achieved through meetings which usually 
occur monthly. Your Zone committee is your first contact 
point (refer contact details below). 

Please consider supporting your Zone and offering to assist 
our amazing volunteers. We’re all in this together! 

Zone contacts       
North  
Chair – Sue Lamont               Vice Chair – Judy Atkinson 
Secretary – Jess Midson       Treasurer – Jayne Blyth 
General committee: Judy Harding, Teresa Darcy,  
Maryann Smink, Kate Brennan, Annie McCaughey, 
Molly Evans, Lisa Buckby, Megan Whalley, Philippa 
Cassidy, Alana Fazackerley 
Email address: dressagenorth@gmail.com 
AGM – 15 August 2025 – enquiries 
dressagenorth@gmail.com  

North West  
Chair – Linda Smink       Vice Chair – Penelope Moore     
Secretary – Jodie Towns     Treasurer – Penny Higgins     
General committee: Rose and Paul Kemp, Kenya 
Broad, Alison Hall and Jessica Tilton. 
Email address: nwdressagezone@gmail.com  
AGM – 2 August 2025 – book Nominate before 27 
July 2025 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
South  
Chair – Jill Suban 
Vice Chair – Gill von Bertouch 
Secretary – Wendy Asman 
Treasurer – Katherine Drake 
General Committee: Sue McDermott, Jenny Wilson, 
Jill Schwartz, Annelise Bellette. 
Email address: dressagetassouth@gmail.com  

 
 
 

Seasonal quote: 
"I think the day that I realised that winning didn’t tell me where I was in my career,  

was the day I started enjoying riding again." 
Carl Hester   
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Dressage Tasmania – State Dressage Authority 

Notice of Annual General Meeting 
Please be notified of Dressage Tasmania State Dressage Authority Annual General Meeting 

Friday, 8 August 2025 via Zoom 

RSVP by 1 August 2025 to dressagetasmania@gmail.com 

Nominations are open for all SDA Committee Members through completion of a Nomination Form at this link: 

https://www.tas.equestrian.org.au/dressage/content/forms-and-documents  

• Nominations must be received by 1 July 2025 to dressagetasmania@gmail.com 

• Nominators and Nominees must be Dressage Tasmania members 

Membership will open through Nominate on 9 June 2025 

Motions are invited by 1 July 2025 to dressagetasmania@gmail.com 

Motions to change the Dressage Tasmania Constitution will be presented at the AGM, being: 

MOTIONS 

That the Dressage Tasmania Constitution dated 22 September 2017 be changed to include: 

Replacement of: 

19.4 Quorum 

Six SDA Committee Members present in person constitutes a quorum. 

To: 

19.4 Quorum 

50% of Committee Members in office present in person or via electronic media constitutes a quorum. 

Addition to 19.1 SDA Committee Members meetings: 

(c) SDA Committee Members must attend at least 75% of scheduled meetings in an operating year subject to 
a valid reason for absence(s). 

14.1 Composition of the SDA 

Addition of: 

(c) optional appointments must be made to ensure SDA Appointed Committee Members represent all 
operating regions. 

It’s that time of the year for our Annual General Meetings. Please consider joining your Zone 
committees to celebrate the past season and welcome in the new season – and joining a committee 
to support and progress our sport. Keep your eyes on the Dressage Tasmania Facebook page for 
notifications. 

Dressage judge information: 
https://www.tas.equestrian.org.au/dressage/content/judges-information  

Equestrian Australia Committees 
Access who’s who here! 

Glossary of FEI Competition Acronyms 
Confused about the difference between a CSI and a CHIO? Here is a quick-reference guide to various discipline 
abbreviations. Link to glossary  

  

mailto:dressagetasmania@gmail.com
https://www.tas.equestrian.org.au/dressage/content/forms-and-documents
mailto:dressagetasmania@gmail.com
mailto:dressagetasmania@gmail.com
https://www.tas.equestrian.org.au/dressage/content/judges-information
https://www.equestrian.org.au/Committees
https://horsesport.com/magazine/business/glossary-fei-competition-acronyms/?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTEAAR25HEV7xHflUsFWdhwIlcw9TplrK4JxeQ0cR0bRwT7vo4ookfluTRuWFcg_aem_bikxGbBRUkjg3tm2BPqX1Q
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WANTED – Writers! 
It’s amazing how much you can learn by writing for a judge. 
Zones are always looking for those interested in writing. Make 
contact through email or on the day of a competition and 
express an interest. You are always welcome to sit in to learn 
how it’s done, or reach out to an experienced writer to 
organise a run-through. 

Helpful resources: 

Step by Step Video on how to use Nominate - Live Score 

Equestrian Australia How to Guide – Quick Reference  

Dressage - guidelines for writers and pencillers.pdf 

For more information on how you can help at your next competition please contact: 

Northern Zone –  dressagenorth@gmail.com  

North West Zone – nwdressagezone@gmail.com  

Southern Zone -  dressagetassouth@gmail.com   

Dressage Tasmania membership 
Due to Nominations opening for the SDA Committee, membership will open on 9 June 2025.  
Annual membership is to 30 June each year. Twelve and six-monthly memberships are available. 
If intending to join for a 12-month period, please keep in mind that this will only be from 1 July each year. 
Various membership categories are available: Senior, Junior, Young Rider, Family, Social, Official etc. 
To join and for information on cost, access the Dressage Tasmania web site here 

Steward training 
Dressage Tasmania plans to run another round of L1 Steward training later this year. 

If you would like to become an accredited L1 steward, please email dressagetasmania@gmail.com with your 
details.   EA membership is mandatory to be included on the EA Officials’ List. 

2026 State Dressage Championships 
For those interested in joining the 2026 Championships committee, contact Kenya Broad – 
broad376@gmail.com Meetings are held in person and via Zoom. 

Dressage Tasmania events calendar 
To access events through Nominate, flag in Nominate to receive email notifications of 
upcoming events. An email will be sent to you when an event opens. 
Access the Dressage Tasmania online calendar here. 
 

 

 

 

View the Boneo Park calendar here.    View the Werribee Park calendar here. 

 

 

DRESSAGE  
View the Dressage National Calendar 
of Events here 

https://nominate.com.au/livescore/
https://www.equestrian.org.au/sites/default/files/Guidelines%20for%20writers%20and%20pencillers.pdf
https://www.equestrian.org.au/sites/default/files/Dressage%20-%20guidelines%20for%20writers%20and%20pencillers.pdf
mailto:dressagenorth@gmail.com
mailto:nwdressagezone@gmail.com
mailto:dressagetassouth@gmail.com
https://www.tas.equestrian.org.au/dressage/content/membership
mailto:dressagetasmania@gmail.com
mailto:broad376@gmail.com
https://www.tas.equestrian.org.au/dressage/content/dressage-events-calendar-0
https://boneopark.com.au/events-calendar/
https://www.wpnec.com.au/calendar
https://www.equestrian.org.au/sites/default/files/Calendar%2024_25%20200324.pdf
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Dressage Tasmania Winter Calendar    (Information as at newsletter distribution date.) 

Please consider contacting your Zone by email to help at an event. Roles vary from organising 
an event to putting letters out and any help is greatly appreciated. 

JUNE 

Date Venue Event Contact 

1 TEC Southern Zone Unofficial Series – Round 3 dressagetassouth@gmail.com  

7 WEC 
Northern Zone Poles Development Day  
(Winter Series) 

dressagenorth@gmail.com 

28 Longford 
North West Zone Training Day with Claire Walker 
– Poles 

nwdressagezone@gmail.com 

JULY 

13 WEC Northern Zone Development Day (Winter Series) dressagenorth@gmail.com 

18 TEC Southern Zone Training Day dressagetassouth@gmail.com 

29 Thirlstane NW Zone (To be confirmed) nwdressagezone@gmail.com  

AUGUST 

3 TEC Southern Zone Come and Try Day dressagetassouth@gmail.com 

10 WEC Northern Zone Development Day (Winter Series) dressagenorth@gmail.com 

18 Thirlstane North West Zone Training Day nwdressagezone@gmail.com  

30 TEC Southern Zone Training Day dressagetassouth@gmail.com 

2025-26 season Calendar will be uploaded to the website once confirmed. 

Interesting articles: 

What is good contact? 

The Horse Magazine LINK 

Jayden Brown: Dressage Down Under – documentary 

Horse and Country TV is an equestrian sports and lifestyle network reaching 
over 40 million households through its network of pay TV and digital channels. LINK 

Training for the Flying Change – Nicole Tough 

Equestrian Hub  LINK 

Two important tips: 

• Try not to throw yourself and therefore your horse onto the new lead. Our horse needs 
us to remain in position and as still as possible. 

• If the horse becomes tense, crooked, loses quality in the canter, or goes into auto-pilot 
mode, turn off the line and restore quality of pace and harmony. 

Equestrian Australia Thunder and Lightning Policy 
Equestrian Australia has issued a Thunder and Lightning Policy to assist event organisers, officials and 
members in managing risk in these weather conditions. 

View the current policy here. 

  

mailto:dressagetassouth@gmail.com
mailto:dressagenorth@gmail.com
mailto:nwdressagezone@gmail.com
mailto:dressagenorth@gmail.com
mailto:dressagetassouth@gmail.com
mailto:nwdressagezone@gmail.com
mailto:dressagetassouth@gmail.com
mailto:dressagenorth@gmail.com
mailto:nwdressagezone@gmail.com
mailto:dressagetassouth@gmail.com
https://www.horsemagazine.com/thm/2021/10/contact-what-is-good-contact/?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR0qY9RO8ggZo-awdTt7JVA7A8tC6vKsg2BOWgOJ258qm_IaM_Hxewl7ONE_aem_x_9vY4xs57Cvna2hQCq_CA
https://horseandcountry.tv/series/373967932
https://equestrianhub.com.au/blog/nicole-tough-training-for-the-flying-change/
https://www.equestrian.org.au/sites/default/files/EA-HSMS-HS%20Weather%20Policy%20.21.03.2025.pdf
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Member Protection Information Officer Training 
Member Protection Information Officers (MPIOs) are an integral part of all levels of Australia sport, to listen to 
issues raised by members before triaging and referring them to the right place to find a resolution.  

The MPIO is responsible for providing information about a person's rights, responsibilities and options to an 
individual making a complaint or raising a concern, as well as information support during the process. 

MPIOs don’t handle complaints or investigate grievances, and they don’t mediate between members or 
stakeholders. They are separate from the relevant Integrity Manager or the person(s) in authority regarding 
complaints, disputes and resolutions in your sport. MPIOs are an impartial party who are there to help guide 
people in the right direction.  

MPIOs can be based within a club, association, a state sporting organisation, a national sporting organisation, 
or a national sporting organisation for people with disability. 

Play by the Rules offers Member Protection Information Officer (MPIO) training. The course is delivered across 
2 parts consisting of an online course (Part 1) and a face-to-face (or virtual face-to-face) session (Part 2). Both 
parts must be completed to become a recognised MPIO. 

The online module is a free, self-paced course. You can enrol in the course via Sport Integrity Australia’s 
eLearning Platform. 

The face-to-face (or virtual face-to-face) session is delivered by state and territory providers. See the training 
calendar below for details about enrolling in a Part 2 session. 

Burnie – The Harris Building, 51 Cattley Street, Burnie 

Start 24 June 2025 6:00PM 

End 24 June 2025 8:30PM 

Register here  

Launceston – The Silverdome, 55 Oakden Road, Prospect, Launceston 

Start 25 June 2025 6:00PM 

End 25 June 2025 8:30PM 

Register here 

Hobart – The Highsense Room, The Plaister Stand, North Hobart Oval, North Hobart 

Start 01 July 2025 6:00PM 

End 01 July 2025 8:30PM 

Register here  

Hobart – The Plaister Stand, North Hobart Oval, North Hobart 

Start 03 July 2025 6:00PM 

End 03 July 2025 8:30PM 

Register here 

For further information, contact Neil Connell – neil.connell@active.tas.gov.au or Phone 6165 5086 

Medication Control 
Information available here 

FEI Code of Conduct for the Welfare of the Horse 
Respect for the horse 

The welfare of the horse is at the heart of all our activities. In 1991, the FEI adopted a Code of Conduct for the 
welfare of the horse, which starts as: “In all equestrian sports, the welfare of the horse must be considered 
paramount”. In 2010 the Clean Sport Campaign was launched to reaffirm and strengthen the welfare of the 
horse in competition and to ensure that entire equine community helps combat doping and the inappropriate 
use of medications through better education and increased vigilance. Information available here 

https://elearning.sportintegrity.gov.au/
https://elearning.sportintegrity.gov.au/
https://app4.vision6.com.au/em/forms/subscribe.php?db=874226&s=935107&a=91485&k=y0EeO_jbtaEL8rhydQTozJAvrdX0Uppwm4gwbNaeaHE
https://app4.vision6.com.au/em/forms/subscribe.php?db=874296&s=935322&a=91485&k=YOLiRiN5dow7NHowcSBxEvKxx7qBTd6FTbLWS46a7qA
https://app4.vision6.com.au/em/forms/subscribe.php?db=874301&s=935334&a=91485&k=HgCBFHYl1ukt0gPVD4ANQkGrG2M_vHmSXIbPzNksRVs
https://app4.vision6.com.au/em/forms/subscribe.php?db=874303&s=935342&a=91485&k=0wi-jC0MI0IQ9BPJRbpRd02YJRBlbZ0guLSXdwLD7kk
mailto:neil.connell@active.tas.gov.au
https://www.equestrian.org.au/medication-control
https://www.equestrian.org.au/news/fei-code-conduct


Page 6 of 12 
 

Did you know? 
When entering a competition, there are usually two levies - a grounds levy, kept by the hosting Zone that goes 
towards grounds maintenance and preparation (such as irrigation, arena harrowing, etc). This levy might vary 
depending on the hosting Zone’s lease fees, sub lease fees etc.  

The other levy, usually called a 'judge education and championships levy' is a $10 levy per rider that is paid to 
SDA/Dressage Tasmania.  

This $10 is broken down into three components - a set portion of every $10 goes towards the running costs of 
state championships, a portion goes towards judge education (e.g. running steward training, hosting judge 
education workshops and seminars, upgrading costs etc), and a portion goes towards infrastructure funds for 
each Zone. 

Depending on how many riders are at a competition determines how much money in levies are received, and 
the infrastructure levies received for each Zone competition are set aside for the respective Zone to access for 
anything related to ground improvements, maintenance and upgrades. This ensures that money goes directly 
back to benefiting the members who use those grounds. SDA has previously also set aside $5,000 for each 
Zone (when surplus funds from membership income has allowed), to go towards infrastructure and ground 
upgrades. 

An example of what this money has gone towards includes the toilets at the Thirlstane grounds, the new 
warmup arena at Thirlstane, and purchase of new harrows at the Southern Zone. A great example of rider 
levies from each competition at use! 

Northern Zone 13 April 2025 Competition – Thirlstane    
Beautiful day, lovely combinations – what more could you ask for? 

    
     Sue Lamont and Beckworth Magic Fortune          Melanie Paterson and BS Laylah 

Equestrian Tasmania Child Safe-Guarding 
Check out the new resource designed to support everyone — junior athletes, senior members, parents, 
coaches, officials, volunteers, and clubs — in helping ensure our sport  is safe, respectful, and inclusive for all 
children and young people.  

“Creating a child safe sport is everyone’s responsibility. Equestrian Tasmania is committed to Child Safety. 
We believe children, young people and all members should feel safe, included and encouraged” 

The ETAS Safe Sport Hub provides an understanding of the Tasmanian Child and Youth Safe Standards, which 
aim to create environments where every young person in our sport feels valued, supported and protected – 
and also how to report a concern.   Explore the ETAS Safe Sport Hub here https://safesporthub.com/ 

https://safesporthub.com/
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Tips from the experts . . . 

Robert Dover  

To help achieve better throughness and straightness, try the rubber-band exercise. 
Move your horse from collected trot to medium trot and back to collected both on a 
circle and around the whole arena. (With less-experienced horses, the rubber-band 
exercise might be from working trot to lengthened stride.) See the grandest version 
you could possibly envision in your mind’s eye of you and your horse dancing around 
the arena. You should have the beautiful vision of [Olympic gold-medallist] Valegro’s 
passage or extended trot. Try to match that vision. You can’t create what you don’t 
imagine. 

Laura Graves  

One of the biggest confusions I see riders experience is striving for quiet hands but 
instead becoming too holding and restrictive with the reins. This, in turn, creates 
tension in the horse and discourages his forward movement. Similarly, many riders 
don’t realise how tight they are in their upper thighs, which can feel restrictive to 
horses. So check that you are relaxed in your seat and upper thighs and keeping a soft, 
following feel of the reins. Finding a trainer who will help you develop these skills on a 
lunge line is paramount. 

Quality starts at the base of the Training Scale with rhythm, something that all self-
going horses possess and upon which all other development is built. The word 
“rhythm” is defined as a movement or procedure with uniform or patterned 
recurrence of a beat. Imagine that each stride a horse trots, he is begging to walk 
while the rider is begging him to keep trotting. The constant debate makes it impossible to sustain a uniform 
two-beat rhythm. How could you ever passage if you have to kick every stride just to trot? 

Maintaining a good rhythm allows us to use our bodies to change the shape of the gait. If a horse is in a self-
going canter, I can use half-halts through my body to change how he canters. Do I want him to canter on the 
spot? Extend the canter? Do a flying change? All of these things are possible only if I can count on my horse 
to stay cantering. The same is true with every other dressage movement. 

Carl Hester  

Downward transitions are crucial tools (especially for young horses) which are often 
used to help build strength, develop balance and get the horse off his forehand. If you 
let the horse totally break down loose in a downward transition every time, that’s 
what he’ll do in the test. Don’t rush them and give your horse plenty of time to find his 
legs. 

The give-and-re-take exercise helps teach or remind more experienced mounts to 
maintain their pace and self-carriage whenever “the button” is on for a specific gait. 
They shouldn’t slow down with a slight pickup of contact nor speed up with a slight 
release. Instead, the horse should learn to stay connected to your seat and remain the 
same until asked to do something different. 

“Magnet on hat and roof” is an image used to help riders lift their upper bodies, which also helps to elevate 
the horse’s front end and overall self-carriage. Draw belly buttons toward spines at the same time. The first 
step to getting horses in self-carriage is getting ourselves in self-carriage. Core strength is a big part of that. 

Nicole Tough  

Rein aids are not for slowing down or for restraint. Collection is not achieved by using the reins. In fact rein 
aids kill collection. Reins that have any backward tendency restrict forward thrust, interfering with the beat, 
and causing resistance and training issues. Preparing a horse for elementary level and upward requires 
thousands of transitions, building the sitting and pushing muscle teams of the horse and always correcting 
that unbalanced moment, that moment against the hand or that moment of crookedness. It means not 
attempting the trick or movement, if anything goes wrong.  
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Rules relating to Yellow Warning Cards and Recorded Warning Cards 
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Dress, Saddlery and Equipment 

Refer to Section 5 – Dress, Saddlery and Equipment of the 
National Dressage Rules – effective 1 January 2025. 

Equestrian Australia Equipment Annex - Version 22 - 04.04.2023 has been effective since 23 April 2023. Access 
through the EA Dressage Rules Webpage: https://www.equestrian.org.au/Dressage-rules  

 

Friendly reminders 

• Judges who do not hold a current Working with Vulnerable People registration/card, will not be included 
on the Equestrian Australia Judges’ List. 

• Riders may now ride THREE tests per day at any level. 

• Numbers at a height of 3.5-4cm need to be visible on BOTH SIDES of a saddle pad or bridle when 
competing and BOTH SIDES of a halter at any other time at Dressage Tasmania events. 

• All EA dressage competitions must have an accredited EA Steward on duty. 

A Steward or Steward-appointed person is necessary to check gear at competitions. 

Checking of gear is undertaken AFTER a test. 

Please check the current Dressage Rules and Equipment Annex before attending Dressage Tasmania events 
to ensure your equipment is correct, to prevent any surprises! 

 
  

https://www.equestrian.org.au/Dressage-rules
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Web links 
Dressage Tasmania (equestrian.org.au) 

Horse Registration | Equestrian Tasmania 

Your Membership | Equestrian Tasmania 

Insurance | Equestrian Australia 

Medication Control | Equestrian Tasmania 

Discipline rules & regulations | Equestrian Australia 

 

Dressage Tasmania web site: 
https://www.tas.equestrian.org.au/dressage/  

Dressage Tasmania E-mail: 
dressagetasmania@outlook.com  

 
https://www.facebook.com/dressagetasmania  

 

Your feedback matters! 
Members are encouraged to have input into  

the way we do dressage in Tasmania.  

Ideas and ways of improvement are welcome. 

Email dressagetasmania@outlook.com 

or your Zone contact. 

Likewise, if you think of anything you’d like 

included in future newsletters, let us know. 

 

https://www.tas.equestrian.org.au/dressage/
https://www.tas.equestrian.org.au/horse-registration
https://www.tas.equestrian.org.au/membership
https://www.equestrian.org.au/insurance
https://www.tas.equestrian.org.au/medication-control
https://www.equestrian.org.au/rules
https://www.tas.equestrian.org.au/dressage/
mailto:dressagetasmania@outlook.com
https://www.facebook.com/dressagetasmania

